
REGULAR BOARD MEETING---MARCH 14, 2011 

 

Chairman Fahey called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.  Present: Fahey, Gundlach, Zweifel and Clerk 

Christen.  4 citizens in attendance as well. 

February minutes were approved, motion Zweifel/ Gundlach. 

The Clerk presented the Treasurer's report.  The balance at the end of February was $285,992.58. Report 

approved motion by Gundlach/ Zweifel. 

Announcements- Clerk Christen gave an update on the dog license and the status of the Voter ID bill. 

There was not any Citizen Input. 

Stacy Heller reported on the Recycling Center- the committee has had 1 meeting and will be meeting in April, they 

are discussing a fee for stickers and a way to transport the aluminum cans for recycling and direct payment to the 

town. 

Mark Gundlach reported on the Park Committee- disc golf will be installed at the park this spring with 4-6 launch 

sites, a half court basketball court and 4 park benches are planned and a canoe launch will be installed in 

May.  The committee is looking for 3-4 sponsors for the benches and basketball court. 

Town Assessor Craig Galhouse was present to inform the board of the need to formally open Board of Review in 

May to adjourn to a later date to allow completion of the Assessment Roll.  The board will schedule this 

mandatory BOR for 7:00 PM on Monday, May 9, 2011.  At that time the Open Book and Board of Review will be 

scheduled for a future time. 

Clerk Christen presented the list of Poll Workers for the 2011-2012 election season for approval.  Motion to 

approve Zweifel/ Gundlach. 

The board set a date for traveling the town roads for repair needs- Wednesday, March 23, 2011 at 1 PM. 

The Clerk presented a request for attendance at the Clerk' Institute to pursue Wisconsin Municipal Clerk 

Certification.  The Institute is a requirement of the certification and takes 3 years to complete.  There has been 

training expense carryover for the clerk from the past that will provide the funds.  Motion to approve the 

application and attendance, Gundlach/Zweifel. 

The current fee structure was briefly discussed and the board will review it and discuss any changes to be made 

at the April meeting. 

Bills were reviewed and motion to pay by Gundlach/Zweifel. 

Motion to adjourn Zweifel/ Gundlach.  Meeting adjourned at 8:45 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Candee J. Christen, Clerk 


